## OGSD School Board Meeting – Dec. 12, 2018

The Oro Grande School District held its monthly School Board meeting Wednesday, Dec. 12, and approved several items affecting students, faculty and parents, including:

- Approving a donation of personal care product kits to local charities.
- Allowing Riverside Prep Middle School to sponsor and participate in the California Highway Patrol's "Toys for Tots" toy drive Dec. 3-20 and the Lymphoma and Leukemia Society's "Pennies for Patients" fundraiser Jan. 14-Feb. 14.
- Ratifying the consultant agreement with RJ Powell Consultants to provide training regarding Trauma Informed Practices for the 2018 Winter Celebration.

In addition, Mrs. Marlene Henry and Mrs. Paula Ramirez, who both ran unopposed, were administered the Oath of Office and sworn in by Superintendent Heather Griggs as Trustees. During their organization meeting, it was decided that Mrs. Edna Rodriguez will remain President of the Board of Trustees, Mrs. Ramirez will remain as Clerk, and Mrs. Henry will remain as Member/Representative.

The next School Board meeting is scheduled for 5 p.m. on Jan. 16 in the OGSD Conference Room, 19900 National Trails Highway. For previous agendas and minutes, visit www.orogrande.net.